




LULAC Oak Hill 
1105 Anderson Street 

College Station, TX 77840 
 
 
 

May 28, 2020 

Debbie Eller 
Director of Community Services 
City of College Station 
511 University Drive East 
College Station, TX  77840 

Re: LULAC Oak Hill Renovations 

Dear Ms. Eller: 

On behalf of the LULAC Oak Hill board of directors, I am writing to request the City of College 
Station consider assisting with the renovation of LULAC Oak Hill Apartments.  The 49-unit 
property was constructed almost 40 years ago to provide housing to low income seniors and 
persons with disabilities, with all of the residents benefiting from HUD Section Eight rental 
assistance.  The community is owned by the same locally-based not-for-profit that initially 
conceived and developed it in the early 1980s. 
 
LULAC Oak Hill has never undergone a substantial rehabilitation and many of its components 
are now well beyond their useful life and in poor condition.  We have completed a preliminary 
physical needs assessment and retained a contractor that is experienced in multi-family 
renovations to inspect the property and provide a cost estimate for the necessary repairs. 
The estimated cost of the renovations is approximately $2,100,000, which cannot be funded 
through conventional or direct HUD funding.  The renovation could be funded through a 
combination of low income housing tax credits and tax-exempt bonds, but this is an extremely 
expensive alternative due to the complexity of the financing and would require the current 
community-based owner to give up control.  The HUD/College Station Section 108 funding that 
has been discussed could efficiently fund the renovation and preserve local control. 
   
Attached are several documents that provide detail regarding the operations of the property and 
the proposed renovations: 
 

 Preliminary Physical Needs Assessment 
 Preliminary Contractor Cost Estimate 
 2019 Audited Financial Statement 
 FY 2020 Operating Budget 



 April 2020 Statement of Operations 
 April 2020 Balance Sheet  
 LULAC Oak Hill Board of Directors  

Please let me know if you would like any additional information to consider this request. 

Sincerely, 

 

William Elsbree 
Managing Agent 


